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     A Stepping Stone Foundation is looking for 
some new Board members. 
     Over the past few years, A Stepping Stone 
has encountered challenges common to all non
-profit organizations and so we have embraced 
new approaches to address these matters. We 
are committed to fostering innovative ideas 
within the organization and seeking fresh voic-
es on the Board. 
     This is an exciting time to become involved 
and an opportunity to grow with our dynamic 
organization promoting preschool education 
with family literacy.   We are eager to share our 
vision and strategic plan with you and to dis-
cuss the many ways through which Stepping 
Stone can gain from your insights.   
 You will gain rewarding experiences 
while serving on our working board, and to-
gether we can work to realize the vision of A 
Stepping Stone. 
We have identified a number of skills that we 
would like to incorporate into our Board as we grow: 

 Business/Financial Management 

 Information Technology 

 Fundraising and grant writing 

 Marketing 

 Non-Profit Administration 

 Outreach and Volunteer recruitment 

 Education 

     However, our highest commitment contin-
ues to be creative enthusiasm and a deep belief 
in education for children and their families 
who are at greatest risk for school failure. 
     Our working board requires both govern-
ance skills and hands-on service. Board mem-
bers participate in fundraising activities, serve 
on governing committees as needed, attend 
monthly board meetings and contribute at 
least a couple hours a week to   (cont on p.3)  

A Message From   

A Stepping Stone Foundation  President  

Beverly Carroll 

So What’s New With  

A Stepping Stone? 

What’s New: 

 Cindy hired 
two former Stepping 
Stone preschool stu-
dents to work in our 
Administrative Office 
donated by Climatec 
Inc.   Geraldine Medina and Bianca Ortega 
both were preschoolers from 1997-1998 with 
Mrs. Carmen at Isaac Preschool.  Geraldine 
attends Glendale Community College and 
Bianca attends Grand Canyon University. 
Both young women were awarded scholarships 
from our Billie Gannaway Fund last April. 

 Next month our Christmas Angel Pro-
gram will be in full swing again.  As in past 
years, our tree will be hosted by Shadow Rock 
Church south of Thunderbird on 8th Avenue.  
Please call President Bev Carroll if you’d like 
more information on Christmas Angels at: 
623-694-9191.  Angel tags will be ready by 
November 17th and gifts are due back to 
Shadow Rock by December 8th. 

The Tried and True: 

Much of what A Stepping Stone is up to these 
days will be familiar to our long-time support-
ers.  We continue to serve 35 families in cen-
tral Phoenix with excellent preschool, parent-
ing classes, adult education (ESL and GED 
prep) and home visiting in cooperation with 
Alhambra Elementary School District. 

 We  also continue to operate the Billie 
Gannaway Memorial Scholarship for former 
preschoolers who need help attending college. 
Last spring we awarded 23 scholarships total-
ing $19,000 at our annual Bill and Billie’s 
Kids Go to College event. 

Geraldine and Bianca  
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A “Foot” Note from the Director 

Paulette’s Corner  
 

 Our 23rd school year is off to a 
great start!  All our classes are full and 
we have a waiting list.  Last year our 
children developed new skills, a sense 
of community and a love of learning-
the same broad goals we have for our 
new and returning families this year.    
Their parents worked hard in their 
GED and ESL classes as well as gain-

ing parenting tools in the Raising a 
Reader and Kith and Kin parent work-
shops-both of which will be repeated 
this year.   
 We begin this new year with a 
sense of purpose and excitement.  

What is especially exciting is that all 
20 families were slated to return to 
the program, at the writing of this 
article. 
 Fourteen were from last 
year’s three-year-old class and the 
remaining six are families returning 
from previous years.   
 Families this year come from 
Colombia, El Salvador, Mexico and 
of course from the United States. We 
look forward to working with them 
all. 
 Thank you for supporting A 
Stepping Stone Foundation! 
 

Paulette Harshberger 
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 Happy New Year! Happy new 
school year that is.  As Paulette notes 
in her article below, our program is 
filled to capacity and we have a wait-
ing list for our services.  We are off to 
the start of another quality-filled year 
of education for two generations 
learning together. 
 As most of you know in the 
past two years we have down-sized 
our capacity due to lower funding.  It 
is important to remember that A Step-
ping Stone Foundation is funded 
entirely by charitable donations, 
foundation and trust grants and 
fundraising activities.  It is YOUR 
support that keeps A Stepping Stone 
doors open so that we can serve local 
children and their families. 
 We continue on with our anchor 
program of child-centered family 
literacy.  We also continue to keep in 
touch with these preschoolers and 
their families over time and continue 
to provide Billie Gannaway college 
scholarships for former preschoolers 
to help them access post-secondary 
institutions. 
 This year, for the first time, we 
have employed two former preschoolers 

in the office that attend college on 
this scholarship to give them their 
first work experience (see p. 1). 
 Our dream has always been to 
give needy children the same access 
to quality education and therefore 
employment that their affluent peers 
sometimes take for granted.  Again, 
you help us do this. 
 President Bev Carroll and I will 
be calling and visiting with funders 
over the next several months to up-
date you and listen to why you share 
a passion for and support our im-
portant mission.  Blessings to you 
all and we cannot say it enough--
thank you to you all! 

Cindy Gattorna    602-670-0599 

To the left: 

Kimmy Sapon  
presents a SUNDT 
grant check to 
A Stepping Stone 

this spring. 
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CLASSROOM NOTES 

Three-Year-Olds 

Janet Castaneda & Maria Flores 
 

 Last spring we prepared our four year 
olds for their next adventure. We had many 
discussions about where they would be going 
and how ready they were for Kindergarten. The 
children shared what they  learned in school 
this year and how much fun we  had together. 
How we ended the year was an important pro-
cess for our children. Though we knew we had 
given them the tools to be successful in school, 
we also want to recognize how important they 
were to us. I let them know no matter where they 
go, they  always had a special place in my heart. 

 In our classrooms, we had the unique 
opportunity to work with outstanding parents 
throughout the year and also built a strong 
classroom community with them. 

 Our last day was filled with tears as we 
said our good-byes but I knew this would not 
be the last time I’d see them. Many families 
continue to come by our classrooms to say hel-
lo this fall and we get the opportunity to catch 
up with how they are all doing. 

At the end of April we had our annual 
“Parent Recognition Night” to award parents 
certificates for their participation in the pro-
gram this past year. This is a special night to 
recognize hard they have worked and 
acknowledge all their accomplishments. 

 That celebration was even more special 

to the parents with so many Foundation and 
district supports in attendance. The parents 
shared how honored they felt that so many im-
portant people from A Stepping Stone Founda-
tion and the Alhambra School District came to 
celebrate this day with them. They were espe-
cially touched to see Bill Smith in attendance 
and many families asked to take pictures with him 
after the ceremony. 

(cont. from p. 1)    A Stepping Stone Foundation work.  If you are interested in joining our board, 
or if you would consider volunteering in any of the areas mentioned on page one, we strongly 
encourage you to send a letter of interest to, or call, Cindy Gattorna (contact on opposite page).  
We look forward to learning more about how YOU CAN impact this organization.  
     

 A huge thank you to our three newest members: Jeanne Baker, Carmen Arias-McKinn 
and Adolfo Maldonado.  Thank you for joining our team!!     

          Prez Bev 

 I cannot tell you enough how much 
this program impacts our community. We 
are making a difference because of your con-
tinued support. There truly are no words to 
fully describe how grateful the families are 
for what is provided in the program.   

 Thank you from the bottom of our hearts! 

Four-Year-Olds 

Fran Smith & Veronica Dozal 
 

At the beginning of the year, our main 
focus is building our classroom community.  
By October, students are able to follow 
classroom routines, share with classmates, 
and become very good singers and dancers!    
Over the learning year, we read MANY 
books.  At first we read about friends, and 
the importance of working together and 
helping each other.  We will continue this 
theme through the holiday season of shar-
ing.  Then we shift to the many thematic 
units which are led by the children’s interest. 

As you know, parents play a big role 
in our program and we kept our parents 
busy.  For example, in October, one parent 
from each family will join us on a field trip to 
the Desert Botanical Gardens’ Pumpkin Fes-
tival.  Students and their parents participat-
ed in games, face painting, and we all rode 
on a hayride to the pumpkin patch.  This 
was a fun day for all and very rewarding for 
parents.     

The rest of the year follows suit.  We 
are proud of the growth both children AND 
parents have experienced. 

We’re thankful to all who support us 
and give us the opportunities to make mem-
ories everyday! 



Page 4 

 

Thank You! Thank You! Thank You! 
Many thanks to the following supporters for their cash and in-kind donations to A Stepping Stone Foundation for the past Fiscal Year   

(July 1, 2011-June 30, 2012).  
Names in bold represent a one time monetary gift of $1,000 or more. 

Kelly and Jim Aanenson 

Mark Addler 

Charlie and Dina Adornetto 

Carl and Mary Ahl 

AKMICRODESIGNS* 

Eduardo Alcantar 

Alhambra School District* 

Patricia and Monte Allen 

James Allen 

American Express 

Dorothy Anderson 

Marcia and Brian Anderson 

APS 

Armando Arias 

Arizona Hispanic Chamber Of Commerce 

Alan and Cindy Stoner 

Arizona Region: Classic Car Club of America 

Charlie and Sue Arthur 

Association For Supportive Child Care* 

Milena and Tony Astorga 

Avnet, Inc* 

Jeanne Baker 

Yolanda and Michael Baker 

Tony Banegas 

Eleanor Banegas 

Frank Barrios 

Joanne and Colin Barry 

Frances Beatty 

Connie and Chris Beaupre 

David Bernstein 

Peter and Regina Bidstrup Foundation 

Blessed Sacrament Church 

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Arizona 

Gladys and Jack Bobo 

Chuck & Sandy Bonstelle 

Wendy Boorn 

John Bouma 

Judy Brengi 

Robert and Sharon Brown 

Beth and Richard Bruce 

Nancy Budd 

Ernest Calderon 

Candace and Richard Smith 

Frank Canez 

Climatec* 

Ottie and Bev Carroll* 

Carstens Family Fund 

Deborah Carstens 

Carlos and Yadira Cazares 

Dale and Marilyn Childs 

Steve, Beth, and Casey Christensen 

Cancer Hospital Treatment Centers-West 

Lynda and Dick Coffelt 

 

Martha and Larry Cooper 

Roxanne Bravo Wingate 

Mary Lou Crane 

Julie Crawford 

Wickham and Avis Culbert 

Paula and Tim Cullison 

George and Marjorie Cunningham 

Gregg Curry 

Liz Curry 

Danny and Nancy Watson 

Rita and David Davenport 

Paula  Davidon* 

Betsy Davis 

Patricia and Rick Davis 

Phillip Davis 

Luis and Cindy De La Cruz 

Rick Degraw 

Gayle and Conner Dennison 

Jay Deutsch 

DeVry University 

Diann Horne 

Dixie Ann Carpenter 

Donley Service Center 

Robert and Joyce Dooley 

Jim and Jackie Rice 

Carlos Cazares 

Marian Dukes 

John Duran 

Phyllis and John Earle 

Emily Stitt 

E-Bay Mission Fish 

Ann and Ken Eicher 

Barbara and Robert Elk 

Ellen and James Stoll 

Matthew Eltman 

Joy and Con Englehorn 

Enterprise Holdings Foundation 

Family Arts Needlework Shop 

Charlie and Pat Farmer 

Marc Farrar 

John Fisher 

Jesse Flores 

Billie Foltz 

Barbara Freeman 

Friends Of Daniel Valenzuela 

Diane Froese 

Walter and Sarah Fuelberth 

Susan Funkhouser 

Mary Garcia 

Barb and Jim Geer 

ITT Technical Institute* 

Kenneth Gibson 

Mary Sue Gibson 

Ben Gilbert 

Irene and Dennis Glaser 

Jim Golden 

James Gordon and Norma Kafer 

Thomas and Mary Gross 

Bryan and Pearl Grapentine 

Manny and Sue Griego 

Dixie and Michael Grossman 

Arturo and Patricia Guevara 

Jerry and Mitzi Haggard 

Joanne Halberg 

Rae Jeanne Rapella 

Bradley Hansen 

Rev. and Mrs. Kenneth Heintzelman 

Paulette and Dave Harshberger 

Helios Education Foundation 

Lisa Helseth 

Hensley Beverage Company of Phoenix 

Michael and Sharon Hensley 

Brenda Hensley 

Gwen and Durrell Hillis 

Micki and David Hillyard 

HMS Host 

Eileen and Bob Hoard 

Marjorie Hoffman 

Honeywell Hometown Solutions 

Carla Huiskamp 

Diane and Alan Iles 

Nancy and Ron Ireland 

Jackie Smith 

Peggy and Larry Jannusch 

Linda Jeffries 

Glenn and Leslie Johnson 

Helen Johnson 

Bill and Jo Jones 

Elaine Jones 

Jones, Skelton & Hochuli, PLC 

Catherine Jordan 

Jose and Frances Burruel 

Ito Kanazawa 

Carolyn Keagle 

Russell Killip 

Michael King 

Mercedes Korn 

Nick Kramer 

Robin Kreider 

Ladybug Golf Classic 

Jane and Rusty Lance 

Susan & Bob Lee 

Donna Leopold 

Kenny Leung* 

Ladonna Lewis 

Douglas and Kathy Lindsey 

Carlos Lopez 

Claudia Lujan 

Mary Lou Lyding 

Anne and Joseph Mais 

Adolfo Maldonado 

Tina Manning 

Steve Ericson 

Cox Communications* 

Regina and Peter Bidstrup 

Jack and Vianne Kucera 

Gil Cano* 
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Celebrations and Honors 
In Celebration of: 

John Pape’s 73rd Birthday 

Judy Brengi’s 65th Birthday 

Frances Carroll’s 90th Birthday 

*Indicates In-kind Giving (cash giving may be included). Some donors may have elected to forgo recognition. 

In Honor of: 

Richard and Alaine Steuk 

Linda and John Pape 

The Work of Bill Smith 

Irene and Allan Marks 

Masonic Charities of Arizona 

Lois-Lynne Mathisen 

Patricia and Robert McCreary 

Shirley McCreary 

Jeffrey and Jennifer McKee 

Jan and James “Mac” McLaughlin* 

Michael and Constance McManus 

Bob and Carol McMullen 

Donald and Elaine Mcpeak 

Carlotta and Joe Medcalf 

Linda and Steve Merrill 

Dorothy Messinger 

Mike and Cindy Gattorna 

June and Charlie Miner 

Katherine Mittelsteadt 

Jeanne Miyasaka 

Rose Mofford 

Cindy and Mike Moore 

Debra Moore 

Juan Moran 

Richard Morgan 

Mr. and Mrs. Keoni Dang 

John Murdough 

Julian Nabozny 

Wali and Jacquelyn Naibi* 

National Bank Of Arizona 

Nancy and Nick Nelson 

Nina Mason Pulliam Trust 

Diane and William Nowlin 

Adelina and Louis Olivas 

Mary Ann Palmer 

Linda and John Pape* 

Jim Nelson 

Lisa and Adrian Payne 

Carol and Dennis Peck 

Paul Phillips 

Maurice Portley 

James and Odetta Price 

Jacqueline and Tom Pynn 

Robert Ghan 

Phoenix Suns* 

Rayne Ragan 

Marilyn and Greg Rampley 

Sharon and Dewey Reay* 

Michael  Redfield 

Allison Reed 

Carol Reeve 

Roberto Reveles 

Richard and Frieda De Uriarte 

 

Marty and Frankie Jo Rios 

John Fischl 

Linda and Rick Robbins 

Linda and Dave Roberts 

Rodarte Law Office 

Jane and Rusty Ross-Stempel 

Tom and Jill Runyon 

Cruz Salas 

Macario Saldate 

Diana Sallins 

Martin Samaniego 

Jennifer Sanchez* and Dominic DeGrazia 

Jessica Sanchez 

Nadine Sass 

Randy and Claudia Sassaman 

Sandy Satterfield 

SCF Arizona 

Michael and Stacy Schlinger 

Joan Schneider 

Janice Schultz 

Judy Schwiebert 

Shadow Rock Older Boulders 

Rev. Kenneth and Peg Heintzelman 

David Shaffer 

Sandra and Jeff Shapiro 

Evelyn  Shapiro 

Kenneth Sherk 

Carol Shipman 

Martha and Dale Short 

Scott and Jini Simpson 

Bob and Mary Dee Singh 

Francis and Carol Slavin 

Stan Slonaker 

Louise Slotta 

Fran and Rex Smith 

Nancy Smith 

Beverly Soule 

Andrea Moreno 

Mike and Cindy Staley 

Don and Christine Stamper 

Judy Stark 

Paula Starkey 

James and Christine Steffen 

Virginia Sterling 

Annette Stertzer Robert and Donna Stoneroad 

Emily Striffler 

Susan and Jerry Wadell 

Tio Tachias* 

Margie Talley 

Karen Bleiker Taylor 

Phillip and Mary Taylor 

Ted Purdy Foundation 

Telemundo 

The Arizona Republic/Season ForSharing 

Bill and Ann Smith 

The Sundt Foundation 

Luis Thomas 

Thunderbirds Charities 

Austin Tingley 

Tisbest Philanthropy 

Tooker Family Trust 

Gary and Diane Tooker 

Dr. Paula King Treiber 

John and Anne Trujillo 

Theodore Tyler 

U.S. Bancorp Foundation 

United Cerebral Palsy Of Central Arizona 

United Food & Commercial Workers Union 

United Way Of Wiliamson County (TN) 

Univision 

Urias Communications* 

US Bank 

Lorena Valencia 

Ed and Nancy VanBrunt 

Karen Van Epps 

Lora Van Quathem 

Janet Velasco 

Verizon 

Lori Weiss 

Wells Fargo Private Bank 

Kathleen and Robert Wentworth 

Bill and Ann Westerman 

Martha Whitmire 

Victoria Whitmire 

Elden and Diane Wick 

Janet Wiig 

Dr. Karen Williams 

Timothy Williams 

Bill and Marjorie Williamson 

Willie and Dave Pearson 

Jack Wilmoth 

Victor and Doreen Zannis 

Richard Zazueta 

Norbert and Paula Zielin 

Marcia Zielinski 

Heidi and Kenneth Zinn 

Dolores Retana 

Valley Hispanic Bomberos 

SRP 



Check out our Blog at: 

asteppingstone.org/blog 
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~ Memorials  ~ 
In Loving Memory of: 

Stepping Stone Foundation Board Member, Hector Riojas 

Toni Abramson 

Rulon Rassmussen 

Left: 

A Fond 

Farewell 

to Board 

Member 

Linda 
Pape.   

We thank 

her for 

her ten 

years of 

service. 

Above: 

One of the hallmarks of 

our child-centered pro-

gram is two generations 

working together for stu-

dent success. 

Above: 

The preschoolers entertain parents and 

guests at the 2012 Family Celebrations at 

the Westwood Campus.  See Janet’s article 

inside. 

Elizabeth Bob 

Jean Larson 

Jack Peterson 


